
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Monastery Drive, Olton) (Total Prohibition of 
Waiting) (Experimental Traffic Regulation) Order 2013 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Council have made the above mentioned Order under the 
provisions of Sections 9 and 10 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, the Traffic 
Management Act 2004 and the Road Traffic (Permitted Parking Area and Special Parking Area) 
(Metropolitan Borough of Solihull) Order 2007, where applicable, and all other enabling powers. The 
Order shall come into effect on 2nd September 2013 and will remain in force on an experimental basis for 
a maximum period of up to 18 months. The general nature and effect of the Order will be as follows:- 
 
Total Prohibition of Waiting (No Waiting at Any Time) 

Monastery Drive, Olton – on its north-eastern side from a point approximately 20 metres south east of its 
junction with St Bernards Road in a generally south easterly direction for a distance of approximately 16 
metres. 
 
The reasons for making this Order can be obtained by written request from the address below; or by 
inspecting the documents at Solihull Connect, Library Square, Touchwood, Solihull and Solihull Connect, 
Shirley Police Station, Stratford Road, Shirley during normal opening hours or via 
www.solihull.gov.uk/tro. A copy of the Experimental Traffic Regulation Order is available from the 
Council upon request. 

Where it appears necessary for certain operational or other purposes, the Council, or any person 
authorised by them may modify or suspend the Order or any of its provisions whilst the Order is in force. 
In due course, the Council will consider whether or not the provisions of the Experimental Order should 
be continued in force indefinitely. 
 
Within a period of six months from the Order coming into force, (or if any or all of the Order provisions 
are varied or modified by another Order, from the date of that variation or modification Order, whichever 
is the latest), any person may object to the making of the Order to continue on a permanent basis. 
Anyone wishing to make objections should apply in writing to Mr L Stevenson, Governance Directorate, 
stating the grounds on which the objection is being made by no later than 2nd March 2014 at either the 
address given below or via email to tro@solihull.gov.uk. Any objection may be communicated to other 
persons who may be affected. 
 
MARK ROGERS 
Chief Executive 
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB 
 
23rd August 2013 
 


